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Dear , 

Our last update to members was in late 

October, when we shared that the merger 

to Australian Retirement Trust would occur 

in two phases. 

At that time, we had anticipated that the 

transfer of Defined Benefit pension would 

happen in the first half of 2024.  

Summary:  

 The transfer of Defined Benefit

pensions is now likely to occur

later in 2024

 We continue to work with the

government and regulators to

deal with complexities and

finalise the merger.

However, it is likely more time is required to manage the few remaining issues relating to 

the complexities of transferring Defined Benefit pensions. 

The complex nature of our heritage defined benefit fund has required us to work with 

relevant regulators and the government to obtain relief from and/or changes to current law 

so that our member’s financial situation is not affected when their pensions are transferred 

out of Group Super. .

Next steps 

The trustee remains confident that the merger will be in members’ best financial 

interest. We plan to complete the merger by the end of the 2024 calendar year. Should this 

planned timing change, we will send you another update. Once we have finalised 

arrangements, we will advise you of the actual timing of the merger. 

In the interim, please note that we will not be asking you to make the usual Annual Pension 

Declaration this year. If your contact or personal details, including details of your spouse (if 

applicable) have changed, it’s still important for you to contact us to advise us of changes. 

All other pension arrangements remain unch
 

anged. 

We're here to help 

In the meantime, you can find more information and answers to some common questions 

by visiting  oursuperfund.com.au/merger. 

Kind regards, 

The Group Super team  
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This information provided by Commonwealth Bank Officers Superannuation Corporation Pty Limited 
ABN 76 074 519 798, AFSL 246418, the trustee of Commonwealth Bank Group Super ABN 24 248 
426 878. This communication is for general information only and does not take into account your 
personal objectives, financial situation or needs. You should consider whether it is appropriate for 
you, having regard to these matters, to act on the information. In addition, before making a decision 
about your super, please read the Member Booklet for your Defined Benefit division at 
oursuperfund.com.au/memberbooklets. You should also consider seeking professional financial 
advice tailored to your personal circumstances from an authorised financial adviser. 

In relation to information provided concerning Australian Retirement Trust, this is general information 
only and does not take into account your personal objectives, financial situation or needs. You should 
refer to australianretirementtrust.com.au and in particular the Product Disclosure Statements; Target 
Market Determinations and relevant investment guides. We provide these references for information 
only. Neither Commonwealth Bank Officers Superannuation Corporation Pty Limited nor 
Commonwealth Bank of Australia guarantees or is responsible for the performance of products 
issued by Australian Retirement Trust Pty Ltd as trustee for Australian Retirement Trust. If you have 
any questions on Australian Retirement Trust Products, you can call 13 11 84 or +61 7 3333 7400 
when overseas. 
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